Dear Mr  

Thank you very much for your email. I do understand your concern about this issue, which was raised recently at a meeting of the Committee, where members were very concerned too. 
I was certainly at fault - I believed the government!  I think I may also bear some responsibility (insofar as an Opposition MP ever can) for the fact that the government has suddenly issued completely different figures.
You are quite right that the figures now quoted by the government for evasion of road tax by motorcyclists are much lower at 6.5% than the figures which the government originally gave to the National Audit Office and thence to our Committee (which was taking evidence on a Report from the National Audit Office), when they stated that evasion by motorcyclists had risen from 30% to 38%.
However, during the Committee hearing I expressed concern about the enormous apparent difference in the rate of evasion of vehicle excise duty between cars and motorcycles. I subsequently met with officials from the Motorcycle Industry Association, including its Director of Research and Statistical Services.  The Motorcycle Industry Association told me they believed the methodology used by the government to measure evasion of road tax by motorcyclists was flawed. As a direct result of this meeting, I persuaded the Committee to insert (at paragraph 7) the following sentence in its report: 
“The Department and the DVLA should also work with motorcycle industry bodies to reduce concern about the reliability of sampling methods used in measuring VED evasion by motorcyclists”.
That was just a few weeks ago. I then heard last week that the Department for Transport had suddenly issued new figures which were completely at variance with those it had published earlier – specifically that “Evasion rates in Great Britain traffic were estimated to be highest amongst motorcycles (6.5 per cent)". 
I shall be taking this up further with the Committee and the government since it appears that the government’s own official statistics were deeply flawed.  Saying as you do that the figures were "a complete and utter fabrication" may suggest to some that you think the Department for Transport was seeking to mislead people, which I personally would not accuse them of.  My experience suggests that ineptitude is a much more likely explanation.  I wouldn't rule out any future public statements but first I want to understand how they got it so badly wrong and what it is about how they now measure it that yields the figures they now have. 
By the way, as you say 6.5% is "still an over-estimate", what is your estimate? And on what sampling methodology is it based?
As for my ensuring there is as much press coverage as the last time, all I can say is that if I learn how to persuade the press to give serious coverage to the things I think are important I will let you know!
I do appreciate your taking the time to contact me about this. 
Yours sincerely 

RICHARD BACON MP 
